
 
 
Dear prayer partners in our ministry, 
  
Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ. Thank you for being faithful supporters in our ministry. It 
is a joy to share with you what God is doing to build his kingdom. 
  
Praise the Lord for our Mother’s Day service! We invited a blind choir from Taipei. Their singing 
and testimonies moved people’s heart. We invited many people including our neighbor Mr. 
Chen who never came to church before. We have invited him several times, but we didn’t give 
up. Melody, our junior high school teacher, invited her family including her parents to come. 
The church was full, and some people had to stand. This Mother’s Day we had lunch in the 
church together for the first time in two years. All the mothers got a gift from the church. May 
our Lord get all the glory! 
  
Praise the Lord for Charles, a new believer, whose wife was baptized on Easter. Lily goes to 
their house every Wednesday for discipleship. Charles is eager to learn although he always says 
he isn’t baptized. Please pray for this couple to build a daily devotion time and grow in their 
faith. 
  
Praise the Lord for Wayne who is Sally’s son. From July he will play the piano twice a month for 
our Sunday service. Also, Wayne is doing daily devotion, but pray for him to have 
understanding and put into practice the truth he is learning. Please also pray for Sally to use 
positive words to encourage her family. 
  
Praise the Lord for our Evergreen fellowship. Last time we divided into three groups and shared 
how to be a faithful steward of God. Elijah led the men’s group. At the end we had a farewell 
for Nana who is an Indonesian caregiver. Missionary Yosi blessed Nana in their language. Pray 
for the new caregiver TASMI to be able to come soon, who is also an Indonesian. 
  
Praise the Lord for Ann who will be substituting for us in English fellowship while we are in the 
US. We are preparing the materials for July to December. We know Ann can do this, but she 
needs confidence and encouragement. Thank you for praying for her. 



  
Last Saturday we visited John’s grandfather who is 89 years old. We shared the gospel with him, 
and he never heard about Jesus before. We are going to visit him on June 10th and hope he can 
come to our Evergreen fellowship next time on June 20th. Please pray for John’s father will 
agree to let him come. 
  
Pray for our preparations as we plan to visit the US from July 3rd to September 30th. 
  
Next Tuesday we will share the story in our elementary school for the last time this school year. 
Pray for our campus ministry which finishes at the end of June. Pray for Irene as she plans for 
the summer vacation program. The second-grade teacher at the school will find the neediest 
kids and introduce them to the church. 
  
Today in our prayer time we pray for Boston Heights Taiwanese Friends church. We look 
forward to seeing them next month. If you want us to pray about something, please let us 
know. 
  
Joyfully serving in Taiwan 
Tim and Lily 
 
 

 


